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The main objective that the first summer session in Cluj has set out to meet was to start a discussion on the status of anthropology in the countries of the participants, on the relevance of anthropological research on current social problems and to reflect on the personality, status and the positioning of the anthropologist as a researcher and a pedagogue. This has presupposed the focus on such problems as the application of diagnostic ethnography in the region, the need for finding the right balance between theory and practice, and on more pragmatic issues, as for example, the necessity to motivate students for future work and to elaborate new methodological strategies in teaching. 

To my mind, there was a fine equilibrium between theoretical and practical input during the session. What I found particularly interesting were the lectures that truly responded to the announced objectives of the summer school. The theoretical problem presented by Prof. Don Kalb, for instance, reflected on the possible development of diagnostic ethnography as a regional and more interdisciplinary specialization, based on certain established traditions and searching for the “critical junctions” in time and space and for the “interstial linkages” between economy, politics and society.

Professor Kapralski also presented an interested perspective on the process and quandaries of constructing oneself as an anthropologist, illustrated by the example of Bronislaw Malinowski as perceived through Gellner’s prism. The same problem has in a sense been continued by Prof. Magyari Vincze-Eniko who dealt with the politics of research and the need of awareness of the situatedness of the anthropologist and of anthropological knowledge. 

I also found enlightening the lectures on the daily experience of ethnicity by Prof. Margit Feischmidt and Prof. Stewart, as well as other problems related to urban anthropology, migration and changing property relations.

What I considered very stimulating was the variety and intensity of activities throughout the course and the opportunity to carry out improvised small-scale research. The summer school, in my view, facilitated the informal discussion between participants and has succeeded in laying the foundations of promising networks of research co-operation and exchange of ideas. Additionally, we could find future partners and advisers and organize our work in teams in order to continue with the planned activities in the intercession period. This also presupposes the elaboration of a joint research plan with the students and the exchange of visits for presenting lectures on the chosen topic. Furthermore, the purpose of the teaching workshops that should be organized is to create a friendlier atmosphere among our colleagues, to open a discussion on the existing problems and to introduce innovative teaching strategies. In this respect, the summer session on teaching anthropology has completely satisfied my prior academic and teaching expectations and I hope to suffice the interests and needs of the students in our joint research.
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